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The Maryland Senior Citizens Action Network (MSCAN) is a statewide 
coalition of advocacy groups, service providers, faith-based and mission-
driven organizations that supports policies that meet the housing, health 
and quality of care needs of Maryland's low and moderate-income seniors. 
 
MSCAN is pleased to support SB 838 since it would provide stable funding 
and annual increases for the State Special Transportation Assistance 
Program on which many low and moderate-income seniors rely.  We are 
aware that thousands of Maryland’s seniors depend on SSTAP for rides to 
physical therapy and medical appointments.  Of these medical 
appointments, transportation to dialysis is one of the most critical.  On a 
regular basis, hundreds of seniors travel to dialysis appointments every day.  
Without this critical transportation, it is certain that many of them would 
end up in expensive nursing homes at a far greater cost to the state than 
the cost of SSTAP funding. 
 
The SSTAP program is extremely cost-effect and desperately needs 
additional funding which could actually save the state millions of dollars.  
For example, the current cost of nursing home care in Maryland is 
$106,850.  We know that hundreds of elderly dialysis patients use the 
service every day.  If just 150 of those patients were unable to receive 
SSTAP transportation and ended up in nursing homes, the cost to taxpayers 
would be over $16 million dollars every year!  Thus, it is dramatically cost-
effective to increase funding for SSTAP to prevent tragic, outrageously 
expensive, nursing home placements throughout the state.   
 
MSCAN appreciates the opportunity to provide testimony on behalf of SB 
838.  Thank you for your consideration of this important legislation. We will 
be grateful for a favorable report. 
 


